7:02 Pm Meeting is called to order

· Rodger Howe spoke about SportStop and all the ways they can help organizations with lacrosse gear.  
· Treasures report: $5,923.00 was paid to Londonderry for the festival last year and $150 was paid for the past three NHYLA meetings to Mo’ Joes Restaurant
· Boys VP just get Coaches ready
· Girls VP- Grants are available to all at US Lacrosse.  See level ones that are available also
· US Lacrosse- CEP 1 is tentatively scheduled for March 22, 2015 in Exeter.  All of the coaches in the state will be contacted directly by US Lacrosse to see if there is any interest in Level 2
· Boys Officials Ref certification course and dates will be posted on the NHYLA website by the end of the month.  Please send out emails to programs about becoming officials.  The boys course will be held on January 6th, 13th, 20th, 27th and February 3rd in Londonderry (TBD).  March 8th and 15th will be all day class that will be held at Kingswood School (TBD).  A sample email will be going out to send to parents about officiating.  
· Girls Officials will be held on two Sundays in February in Concord.   Youth Officials is a one year training program but adult officials will be much quicker.
President Report- Officer Nomination need to be in by next meeting.  The competition committee also needs to be nominated.  The committee is comprised of the President, the two VP, and Three at large programs.  The three at large nominations are Goffstown, Hampstead and Cocheco.  Next month rule changes are due and they have to be summited before the meeting on the proper form which is available on NHYLA website.  No last minute writing rules on cocktail napkin.  Each rule will be read and discussed.  Then in December they will be read at the meeting and the person presenting can give reason and one person can speak up against it.  Reminder that only 60% of eligible members have to vote for a rule to be changed.  To vote a member of your organizations has had to attend the September, October, and November meeting.  The North/South is being offered to Manchester first.  If anyone wants to host speak up. New Official fees for next season are NHLOA $65.00, US Lacrosse Level 2 $45.00 and Level One $30.00.  There will be new rules proposed next month for team rosters.  
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New Business 
· Katherine got up and spoke about having a positive sportsmanship award for the Boys and Girls next season.  Would be very similar to PCA outlines.  
8:21 Meeting Adjourned  


